Hope you all had a great Easter weekend.

Apologises to all Forestry Riders, we had an incident in the horse riding area along the Jed’s boundary which I have reported to Steve.

I had Assumed that Sean had let Jed Goode know that the horse riders were temporarily using Tar hill, but Sean had been very busy with working on the Robert Redford movie and assumed that I had contacted Jed when in actual fact neither of us had let Jed know. 

What Happened: Two club members were riding down by Jed’s farm boundary and Jed’s son came racing over the paddocks to see who they were on a four wheeler/Polaris vehicle and spooked one of the horses, luckily the rider who fell off was not hurt.

Thanks so much for letting me know ladies. So a big apology to those two riders. They felt that Jed’s son/worker acted in an aggressive manner and I have spoken to Jed about this, but they have been having problems with poachers and pig dogs attacking their young stock and shot the dogs involved, he said he was unaware it was opened for horse riding.

Jed is now aware that the block is now being used as a Recreational Horse Riding area and all farm employees have been notified.
I spoke to Steve about the Horse Riders who are taking their pet dogs out, it states on the permit that NO DOGS are allowed in the horse riding area.

If you are unsure about any of the access rules then please contact Edith Russell at the Athol depot and she will email out the permit rules to you.
Sean has a ride on the 3rd of May 2015 so the block will be closed for horse riding.
Sean will be out riding around Tar Hill on the 2nd of May putting up signs and taping off areas – please do not break or ride through any of the taped off area.
You are able to ride on the 2nd but please don’t go out if your horse is not used to motorbikes and other vehicles moving around out there on the tracks as they may get spooked. 
Sean has a ride on the 9th & 10th of May 2015 so the block will be closed for horse riding.
No access to horses for those 2 days.
There will be a closed sign to horse riders at the gate entry point.
Thanks for your Co-operation and Safe Riding Everyone 
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